## Precision in the Skies: Transforming Aircraft Maintenance through Safety, Skills, and Networking

Dear Colleagues in Aviation,

On behalf of myself and the organizing committee, I would like to sincerely thank all attendees for participating in the 45th Annual Atlantic Region Aircraft Maintenance Conference in Halifax. We believe this year's event successfully embodied our theme through engaging technical sessions and interactive panel discussions. Additionally, the meet-and-greet and industry social provided valuable opportunities for networking and professional connection. "Precision in the Skies: Transforming Aircraft Maintenance through Safety, Skills, and Networking."

Our conference organizing committee comprises representatives from all regions of Atlantic Canada, including students and faculty from regional colleges. I would like to sincerely thank everyone who contributed to the success of this event, as well as their respective employers for their support of ARAMC:

Jacques Richard (Aerotec Engines) Gerald Mallon (Jazz) Jerome Leblanc (MFC) Mario Morales (Forest Protection) Bob Pardy (President Atlantic AME Association) Anneke Urguhart (Atlantic AME Association) Bob Whittle (Retired AME) Pat Smith (Gastops) Jason Crowell (Aerotec Engines) Eric Richard (Boeing Distribution) **Greg Wright (Aerotec Engines)** Lanre Akinremi (Student NSCC) Ashleigh Hodder (Student CNA) Neil Burt (Faculty CNA) Melissa Barton (Faculty CNA) Andrea Porter (Cougar Helicopter) And I would like to recognize my employer IMP Aerospace

The conference achieved two significant milestones: the highest number of exhibitors to date and the largest attendance of students from regional colleges.

I was pleased to observe the high level of activity in the display area during the event. The support of our exhibitors and sponsors is essential to the success of events of this scale. I encourage everyone to take the opportunity to engage with and support our vendors and corporate sponsors, as their contributions are invaluable. A special acknowledgment to our title Diamond Sponsor, Aerotec Engines.

## Thank you to our SPONSORS















































Your feedback is invaluable in helping us enhance and improve our conference experience. Kindly submit your direct feedback to <a href="mailto:ARAMC@atlanticame.com">ARAMC@atlanticame.com</a>.

Thank you for your ongoing support of our conference. We look forward to seeing you in St. John's NL in Spring 2026.

Best Regards,

Neil Harding Chair, ARAMC 2025